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DISCLOSURE STATEMENT 

INTERNATIONAL CRIMINAL FINGERPRINT CHECK 
 

Attention Site Director: 
 

Our Pastoral Counseling students residing outside the U.S. are required to purchase an 
international criminal background check in order to be approved for an internship. Although 
Liberty is able to obtain international background checks for international students, the 
University is unable to obtain international fingerprint checks. Therefore, we strongly 
recommend that you conduct a formal fingerprint check, or equivalent, in the country of the 
student’s citizenship and/or in the non-U.S. country where your site is located. 

 
By signing this statement, you acknowledge that the undersigned non-U.S. student has not been 
fully criminally investigated by Liberty University. Furthermore, you agree to accept full 
responsibility in determining whether to obtain a fingerprint check on the student, and you accept 
any related consequences of that decision. Liberty University takes no  responsibility for the 
actions of its students while at your site or in your country. 
  
You may contact our administration with related questions at PACOinternship@liberty.edu. 

 
 
 
 
 

Site Director (print name) Student (print name) 
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